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Policy Directive to Ensure Businesses are Accurately Reporting their Income When Applying for their Business License with the City.
Purpose:
To provide an option to simplify the business license gross receipt verification process while ensuring reasonable justification of reported income.
Policy:
According to Section 5.04.250 of the City’s Business Licenses and Regulations Ordinance, unless otherwise provided under this section, every person who engages in business within the city shall pay a license tax based upon gross receipts.
In addition, per Section 5.04.140, no statement is conclusive as to the basis for determining the license tax for that business, and filing a statement does not preclude the city from collecting the sum actually due and payable.  The city may inspect the records of any person or entity engaged in business within the city for the purpose of calculating the true tax of that person or entity.  Refusal to allow an inspection at a reasonable time and place is grounds to revoke or to refuse issuance of a license.
For the past two consecutive years, the city incorporated the gross receipt verification process in the renewals to ensure businesses are reporting their income accurately. Businesses have been required to provide proof of gross receipts with their renewal applications. 
At this time, the city has at least two years of validated income history for most of the licensed businesses. This information can now be used as a baseline to measure reasonableness of future reported income. Businesses reporting income over their prior year’s income or reporting income less than their prior year’s income but varies no more than the suggested percent deviation (as determined by the Director of Finance), will not be required to undergo the annual gross receipt verification.
Procedure:
Business with an established baseline (have records of validated gross receipts):
· No gross receipt verification if reported income is greater than prior year’s income.

· No gross receipt verification if reported income is less than prior year’s income but varies not more than the accepted percent deviation (as determined by the Director of Finance).
· Require gross receipt verification if reported income is less than prior year’s income and varies more than the accepted percent deviation (as determined by the Director of Finance).
New business or a business without established baseline (no records of validated gross receipts):
· Require gross receipt verification by providing proof of gross receipts with their renewal applications.
However, regardless of the provisions of this administrative order, the city may always require a gross receipt verification if deemed appropriate.
